




 

 

 

 

Date:  

To:  Milwaukee Common Council/Licensing Division 

From: 

 

 

It was brought to my attention that Mr. Gauthier has applied for a Operator D license from the 

City of Milwaukee. Mr. Gauthier is currently on an Extended Supervision term which is 

scheduled to discharge on 4/16/24 for the offense of 3 counts of Possession of Child 

Pornography. 

 

This letter is to inform you that such a licensure would not be in violation of his/her 

rules/conditions of supervision. If circumstances change, we will take whatever action we deem 

appropriate, including action which may affect such licensure. This decision was made based in 

part, on the following information: 

 

A - Residence Stability: offender has maintained residence stability (yes ) 

    

 

B - Reporting History: offender has maintained required contacts with agent (yes) 

     

 

C - Police Contact: offender has not had police contact while on supervision (yes) 

 

D - Overall level of cooperation: has offender complied with referrals and services designed to 

address criminogenic needs (yes) 

 

**** DCC recommends license not be granted due the following:(check one) 
* License/employment has a direct nexus to committing offense._________ 

* License/employment would have a negative impact on the offender based on specific 

treatment needs. (HIPPA prohibits the disclosure of specific treatment needs)______ 

* Sex offenses.________ 

 

In providing the information within this letter, the Department of Corrections assumes no 

liability for the Council’s reliance on such information. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Janelle Petryniec________________    ______________________ 

P&P Agent      Corrections Field Supervisor 






	Joseph Gautheir
	TaShenia Mimis



